St. John Lutheran Church, New Minden, lilinois
Use Church website: stjohnsnewminden.360unite.com for electronic
giving (monthly or one-time donation) for home budget or missions
St. Luke Lutheran Church, Covington, Illinois
Timothy P. Mueller, Cell: 618-314-3972
Email: tpm@frontiernet.net
Teacher: Dawn Mueller, 314-4027
Teacher: Melanie Cooper, 967-8951
Trinity St. John Lutheran School, 327-8561
TSJ website: tsjlutheran.org
Don Duensing, Principal CORLHS, 226-3315
CORLHS website: www.corlhs.org
LuAnn Sprehe, Secretary, 478-5542
Email: luannsprehe@gmail.com
Acolytes: Evan Kroeger & Wyatt Shew
Organist: :Sherry Wessel

TWELFTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 8/27/28/22

WELCOME in the name of our Risen Savior, Jesus Christ! We
are happy to have you worship with us this morning. Visitors are
invited to sign our guest book at the church entrance.

Saturday, 6:30 p.m.
Sermon:”Outside with Christ,” Hebrews13:9-17 (Pastor Nate
Wollenberg, Guest Speaker)
LSB 184-202 Hymns: 907; 685; 636; 673

Sermon: Jesus’ bad Advice,” Luke 14:1-14 (Seminarian Adams
Hiles, Guest Speaker)

St. Luke’s 8:30 a.m.
P.5 Hymns:4; 342; 409; 47

St. John’s, 10:00 a.m.
LSB 184-193 Hymns: 907; 611; 685; 917

ATTENDANCE: (M) 76 Saturday: 14 (C) 15 Sunday School: 8
Adult Bible Classes: Sunday:3 Weekday 10:

REGULR ENVELOPE COLLECTION at St. John’s next

Sunday, September 4™...

ENVELOPE COLLECTION at St. John’s this evening/morning
is for missions (Dr. Hans Trinklein) Use My offering envelope. All
money not in an envelope will go to the home budget.

THE FLOWERS ON THE PIANO _at St. John’s this morning
were given to he glory of God in honor of the 50™ wedding
anniversary of Jim & Mary McQuaid which was August 27"
These were given by the family.

THE VASE OF FLOWERS on the stand by the pulpit this
morning at St. John’s were given to the glory of God by Carl &
Grace Schuette in honor of their 60" wedding anniversary which is
September 1%

RALLY DAY has been changed to Sunday, September 18th. The
Sunday School children will participate in the church service in a
variety of ways, and we would love to have all of the kids
involved! There will also be an ice cream social held after the
service in the Fellowship Hall.

THE NEXT YOUTH HUDDLE will take place on Sunday,
September 11", We will meet briefly in the back church pews.

LWML NEWS:
.LWML ladies will be selling peach salsa after the service
TODAY, August 28th.

The September LWML meeting has been set for Wednesday,
September 7th, Eat Out @ 6 p.m.

LWML ladies are collecting Paper plates (not Styrofoam), paper
napkins, paper towels and reams of copier paper for the SID
LWML Convention Ingathering to be held at Christ Our Savior
Lutheran High School, Evansville, IL. on September 16-17. A box
has been placed in the hallway by the bathrooms.



PRAYERS FOR THE WEEK OF Aug 28"-Sept 3rd, 2022

WE REMEMBER IN OUR PRAYERS:
Mary Ruggles—mother-in-law of Cheryl Ruggles (Nancy Renth’s niece)—
open heart surgery September 7™

Marcia Kujawa—friend of Stanley & Nancy Renth and Barb Maschhoff’s
aunt---undergoing tests

Bill Winders—friend of Eunice Witte—suffered a severed spinal cord when hit
by a car

Lola Wessel—homebound with a pinched nerve
Amie Evans--sister-in-law of Jesse Krawiecki—diagnosed with cancer

Pastor Donald Black—husband of Audrey Rueter Black, (former confirmand)
is now at rehab facility and showing signs of improvement

Scott Geppert—cousin of Barb Maschhoff—diagnosed with kidney disease

Curt Brinkmann was at St. Joseph’s, Highland; has returned to Aviston
Countryside Manor

Wayne Wessel still under doctor’s care and getting physical therapy. More
prayers are greatly appreciated. .

\

Becky friend of Peggy Brinkmann in Arizona and Elaine Sheppard—sister of
Peggy--for their health

THOSE RECEIVING TREATMENTS / OTHER SERIOUS
AILMENTS:

Jami Martin taking chemo
Jim Geimer—New Minden neighbor—taking cancer treatments

Mike Wehrenberg—Jacob Mueller’s father-in-law—still dealing with
pancreatic cancer

Matthew Morkachis--Great Nephew of Eunice Witte—will have bone marrow
biopsy to determine the next treatment for cancer cells

Bill Patton—brother-in-law of Betty Sachtleben—dealing with lung cancer



CORRECTION: Last week we reported Dorothy Lange had been hospitalized.
That should have been Dorothy Windler. We apologize to both Dorothy’s for
the error. Both are home and doing okay.

MISSION PRAYERS:

- LCMS World Missions—Dr. Hans Trinklein.

- Ministry to inactive members.

-Unity Lutheran Christian Elementary School. East St. Louis, our Sunday
School Mission Project

-Centralia Correctional Center—Pastor meeting in person

We Remember:
The People of Ukraine

Congratulations & God’s Blessings to:

Jim & Mary McQuaid celebrating their 50™ wedding anniversary
which was August 27th

Carl & Grace Schuette celebrating their 60" wedding anniversary
September 1st

BAPTISMAL BIRTHDAYS: Andi Hoffman 9-2; Keeghan Renth and
Shaun Renth 9-3

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES: Bob & Phyllis Jack and Carl & Grace
Schuette 9-1; Kent & Jennifer Schuette 9-2




SOFT GOODS DRIVE: TSJ FUNDRAISER: TSJ will be accepting donations of “soft” items
for a fundraiser. Another charitable organization will accept donations of gently used clothing,
shoes, purses, bedding, towels, curtains, and any soft textile goods. All items need to be in white
13-gallon trash bags; boxes and larger bags cannot be accepted. Anything hard or heavy (like
books, furniture, small appliances or décor items, etc.) is not accepted. This fundraiser has
helped T-SJ provide Chapel shirts for the entire student body and staff as well as helping to fund
other projects. If you have any questions, please call the school office at 618-327-8561. Thank
you for your generosity! Donations can be dropped off in the T-SJ gym Monday - Friday, 9-
4p.m. Please check in the office first so the gym can be opened for you. We are collecting items
now through September.

THE CHURCH REPLICA will be in the Okawville Wheat Festival parade September 18" at
2:00 p.m..

OPEN POSITIONS AT TSJ

August - May

Cook, 25-30 hours/week, Monday-Friday (part time)

Applications can be picked up in the church/school office. Contact Mrs. Amy
‘Kurtz principal@tsjlutheran.org or 618-327-8561 for more information.

FALL FESTIVAL September 23-24, 2022: Robert Langrehr has volunteered to coordinate the
Fall Festival stand along with SIX SHIFT SUPERVISORS. Shift supervisors will be
responsible for finding 6 -8 volunteers to work a shiff in the Fall festival stand. If you are willing
to be a SHIFT Supervisor, please contact David Ibendahl (618-214-0855).

USHERS FOR SEPTEMBER are Larry Sachtleben, Gary Maschhoff, Mike Witte and Josh
Ibendahl.

ACOLYTES FOR SEPTEMBER ARE: Samantha afd Summer Brinkmann.

RADIO SPONSORS NEEDED FOR THE ST. JOHN’S BIBLE STUDY: If interested, please
sign up on the sheet near the restrooms. It costs $100 per broadcast. Make your check out to St.
John’s and put it in the slot in the door to the sacristy.

PASTOR’S ABSENCE: Pastor and Dawn will return home, God-willing, Sunday evening,

August 28", They are attending the tenth anniversary celebration for Pastor Jacob at Holy Cross,
Emma, MO, and tenth wedding anniversary for Jacob and Julia. If in his absence you are in need
of pastoral care, please call Pastor Nate Wollenberg at 618=355-4155 (cell) or 493-6226 (office).

NOSATURDAY EVENING SERVICE NEXT WEEKEND: The next Saturday evening
service will be Saturday, September 24" at 6:30 p.m. with the Lord’s Suppe.



LUTHERAN SERVICE BOOK Q & A... Lutheran Service Book is the Lutheran Church-
Missouri Synod’s latest hymnal. Issues, Etc., a radio-talk show and podcast produced by
Lutheran Public Radio, will have Dr. Paul Grime and Dr. Jon Vieker respond to your questions
and comments about LSB. Drs. Grime and Vieker worked for the LCMS Commission on
Worship during the production of LSB. You can submit your question or comment via

email: talkback@issuesetc.org, Facebook: facebook.com/issuesete, or the Issues, Etc. Comment
Line: (618) 223-8382. You can listen to the interview at your convenience at issuesetc.org, the
LPR mobile app and your favorite podcast provider.

KROGER COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM: This program makes fundraising easy
by donating to local organizations based on the shopping you do every day. Once you create a
digital account and link your Card to an organization, all you have to do is shop at Kroger and
swipe your Shopper’s Card.

MEET OUR SEMINARIANS: We are blessed to be able to help support two seminary
students financially this school year (M) and to hear both of them preach this month.

Ethan Boester preached on August 14 and spoke at TSJ chapel on Aug 24. Ethan
attended Trinity-St. John Lutheran School in Nashville, Christ Our Rock Lutheran High School
in Centralia, and Concordia University, Mequon, Wisconsin. He has completed his first year at
Concordia Seminary, St. Louis. He and his wife Krista (from Muskego, WI) celebrated their
first anniversary on June 18. Krista is taking classes for occupational therapy at Forest Park
Community College and plans to graduate next spring. During the summer months Ethan
worked 40 hours per week for the Seminary Maintenance Department. When school begins he
will also be tutoring other students in Hebrew.

Adam Hiles, our guest speaker today, has this to say: “Salutations! My name is Adam
Hiles. I grew up as a son of Messiah Lutheran Church in Carlyle, where my late grandfather,
Robert Kahre, was pastor for many years. My mother, Janet, ensured that my sister and I were
not only in church every Sunday, but also that we had a Lutheran education. I graduated from
Trinity Lutheran School, Hoffman, and then was very blessed to graduate from Christ Our Rock
Lutheran High School. God be praised, after many years of fighting it off, I went to Concordia
(Seward) Nebraska and studied pre-seminary, and am now entering my second year at Concordia
Theological Seminary in Fort Wayne, Indiana. If I were to tell you everything I enjoy about it,
you’d be reading for hours. Suffice it to say I love theology and studying God’s word, and I
especially enjoy studying the history during the era of Lutheran Orthodoxy in the 17" Century.
Other than that, I love people more than anything, and getting to talk to and get to know God’s
people is the richest blessing I could ever ask for. Thank-you for having me here at New
Minden, and thank you so much for the support that you’re giving me for my education at
Seminary. You will continue to be in my prayers, and I pray that you would keep me in yours
also. In Christ, Adam Hiles.”



This Week: Aug 28"-Sept 4th, 2022

Today

Monday
Tuesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday
Sunday

8:00 a.m. The Lutheran Hour on KSIV 91.5 FM
12:30 & 5:00 p.m. KFUO

6:30 p.m. GriefShare

10:00 a.m. Pastor Study Group in FH

6:30 p.m. Bible Study

8:30 a.m. Pastor at CCC

1:30 p.m. Ladies Aid (C)

6:15 p.m. Weekday Religion

11:15 a.m. School Early Dismissal for School
Improvement Program Day

NO Worship

8:30 a.m. Worship at Covington

9:00 a.m. Sunday School

9:00 a.m. Adult Bible Class

9:00 a.m. St. John’s Bible Study on WNSV 104.7
10:00 a.m. Worship at NM w/HC

10:30 a.m. “Worship Anew” on DIRECT TV 377
and Channel 18 on Cable TV




